
Vatican Interference in U.S.
Presidential Elections?

The Roman whore that
rides the Beast.

The story below is from one of the suppressed books by the Jesuit Order, The
Enemies of America Unmasked by J. Wayne Laurens. It was published in
Philadelphia by G. D. Miller in 1855. If you know anything about the power of
the Roman Catholic Church and its army known as the Jesuit Order, I think you
should find it believable, or at the very least, quite interesting. I sure
do. I was raised in the Catholic Church.

An American gentleman was passenger on board a merchant ship, bound from
London to Rio de Janeiro. There were among the passengers Englishmen,
Germans, Frenchmen, Spaniards, and Portuguese; but the person we refer to was
the only American. Between himself and the English gentlemen, there were
frequent discussions about politics, to which such of the other passengers,
as could speak English, would listen, sometimes taking a part. Of course, our
American was a great friend to the institutions of his own country; and
defended republican forms of government, freedom of the speech and of the
press, the vote by ballot, and all the other elements of popular sovereignty
through thick and thin. Assailed on every side, he found his office of
champion of freedom no sinecure. (Editor’s note: If “sinecure” means a
position the requires little or no work, “no sinecure” must mean a lot of
work!) Every calm morning and every pleasant evening witnessed a new
controversy on the deck or in the cabin; but he manfully held his ground
against a host of adversaries; and being fluent in speech, strong in
argument, skilled in logic, and full of lively and sarcastic humor, he
generally came out of the debate with honor, taking care always to terminate
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the action at precisely the right moment, and to quit the field with flying
colors.

Among the persons who listened with the greatest attention to these debates,
was a lean bilious looking old Frenchman, who always took care to be present,
and who showed by his look and matter, that he was deeply interested in
politics, although he never by any chance uttered an opinion or made a remark
on political subjects, in the general circle of the passengers.

In point of fact, this man was a Roman Catholic priest, a Jesuit of high
standing, who was going to some station in South America, in obedience to an
order from his superior. He was a cosmopolite indeed. Though not much past
the middle point of life, he was rather aged in appearance, in consequence of
the great variety and extent of the missions which he had performed in all
quarters of the world, and in every kind of climate. From Canada to Calcutta;
from the breezy heights of the Andes to the unwholesome marshes of Java, by
sea and by land, in season and out of season, this man had journeyed on the
secret errands of his Order. Speaking fluently a dozen different languages,
and possessing the most perfect power of dissimulation, as well as the most
thorough devotedness to the Church, and those carefully trained habits of
obedience, which are so essential to the character of an able and faithful
Jesuit, he had at length become one of the most accomplished men of his age.

As he listened to the conversation of the American passenger, he could not
help noticing that he was gradually making converts to republican views. Many
of these passengers, he observed, sought private interviews with the
American; and by careful eavesdropping, he ascertained that their object was
to ask questions about his country, and gain information respecting the
actual working of the American attempt at self-government. When the passage
was nearly over, the Frenchman happening to be alone with the American, in a
retired part of the deck, where their conversation could not be overheard,
commenced a quiet chat with him. Addressing him in English, which he spoke
with ease and precision, he thanked him for apparent cordiality, for the
entertainment he had derived from his conversation or rather eloquent
haranguing to the other passengers, during the voyage. He professed to have
enjoyed their debates very greatly; and gave the American due credit for his
wit, his logic, he humor, his address, and his unbounded good nature.

The American was much pleased at his compliments; for he had conceived a
great respect for this silent and attentive auditor; and, in fact, had, in
his own secret mind, set him down as a hopeful convert to Americanism; he
thanked him, therefore, with much feeling, for his good opinion; at the same
time disclaiming any merit, for success in defending a truth so self-evident,
as that which is expressed in these few words – that a nation ought to govern
itself, and that by the popular vote of its own citizens.

“This,” said the Jesuit, with a quiet smile, “you suppose to be the system of
your own country?”

“I do not suppose it,” said the American, “I know it.”

“Now,” said the Jesuit, “listen to me a few moments and I will tell you what



I know. Your president is elected by the conclave of cardinals at Rome, the
same who elect the Pope. Your people nominate the candidates. Our
confidential agents select from the number, the one whom they believe to be
the most favorable to the interests of the Church. His name with those of the
other candidates is reported to the cardinals and the Pope. When their
decision is announced to the confidential friends of the pope and the
cardinals, in the United States, they send forth their order through the
priests; and the whole Roman Catholic vote is thrown for the candidate who is
favored by the Church. He of course is always elected. Your parties are so
equally divided on politics, that this Roman Catholic vote, which is cast on
purely religious considerations, is always sufficient to turn the scale.”

The American looked rather blank at this announcement. He was quite taken
aback. Especially was he staggered by the recollection that the candidate for
the presidency, who was sustained by the Irish and German votes, was
generally successful. He courteously thanked the Jesuit for the valuable
information which he had communicated; and during the short remainder of the
voyage, he abstained from talking politics and give himself up to reflection.
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Also see: How the Jesuits Have Controlled the Destiny of the USA.
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